-----Original Message-----

From: Walt305@aol.com [mailto:Walt305@aol.com] 

Sent: Saturday, March 26, 2005 2:12 AM

To: comments@taxreformpanel.gov

Cc: field@hrc.org

Subject: RE: Adverse Tax Treatment

Attached please find a letter we sent to Senator Barbara Boxer concerning unfair and unequal tax treatment concerning our health insurance benefit provided by the Directors Guild of America to Domestic Partners nationwide. We pay the standard $600 annual fee like married couples but the Federal government treats our insurance, as a same sex couple, as a benefit and taxes us.  Please help change this unfair discrimination.

Regards,

Walter Batt and Robert Kohrherr

Since we wrote this letter to Senator Boxer's office, I have received no follow up call despite my repeated efforts at contacting her office.  The annual tax discrimination was recently raised to $2636/annually; a 17% increase in one year and $2636 MORE than a married couple with the SAME benefit.  A married couple does NOT have to pay this tax.  HELP!

Walter B. Batt, Esq. 

6126 Glen Alder STREET

Hollywood, California 90068

(323) 371-1484 cell (323) 860-0824 Home (323) 860-0767 fax

waltnbob@aol.com

December 14, 2004

Senator Boxer’s Office

San Francisco, CA 

My name is Walter Batt. I am a constituent of Senator Boxer’s.  My issue is:

Under the Directors Guild of America Health Insurance Plan (DGA), I am covered as a dependent on my domestic partner’s account.  The DGA charges us a $600 annual fee AND State and Federal tax totaling over $2,200.  Married couples jointly insured on the plan pay only the $600 fee but not any State or Federal tax.  The Federal government considers the insurance a benefit to domestic partners but not to married couples. Under the newly enacted legislation by the State of California, we should only pay the same $600 fee amount married couples pay. The DGA says it is a Federal issue and not a State issue therefore we are required to pay the State and Federal tax together. 

1.
Is this true that it is a Federal issue only?  

2.
Can the DGA assess us a State tax as a benefit under Federal tax guidelines even though State legislation forbids it?

As you are aware, the laws covering domestic partnership in California are expanding on January 1, 2005.  I am not sure the changes effective this date affects the answer to my question but I wanted to mention this fact in case it does.

Thank you in advance for your help on this important issue affecting hundreds of domestic partners all over the country.

Regards,

Walter Batt

